## MARCH 2019 MONTH-END REPORT

March	South Russell Police Department
2	Shots Fired / Gunfire
5	Suspicious Vehicle
2	Suspicious Person
3	Suspicious Situation
2	Traffic Complaint
1	UAS Call Out - Aerial Unit
8	Unsecured Premise
2	Utility Complaint General
4	Welfare Check
90	Total Activity

In March 2019, Officers conducted <u>1475</u> security checks on <u>81</u> homes for residents that requested vacation watch services.

## Safety Committee Activity

The Safety Committee Meeting was held at the South Russell Police Department on Tuesday 4/2/2019. The meeting began at 8:20 a.m. Present were Chief Rizzo, Council Members Dennis Galicki, and Cindy Nairn.

Chief Rizzo advised the committee that the Village was reimbursed for the \$1,000 deductible from the accident between Chagrin Falls Fire Department and our police cruiser. It was determined that Chagrin Falls Fire Department was not eligible for sovereign immunity as a private organization and was required to cover the cost of our deductible.

Chief reported that he corrected some network issues within the building department and is working on assisting with a computer upgrade.

Geauga County Department of Emergency Management conducted a mock disaster in order to run Village department heads and police department supervisors through a scenario in order to utilize the Village's Emergency Operation Plan. The table top exercise was successful in identifying items such as limitations of external shelter resources and purchase order procedures.

Chief is requesting a modification in the language to the disturbing the peace ordinance to include "construction related activities" and "lawn/garden & landscape activities" as the current ordinance only defines "heavy duty earth moving construction equipment."

The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 a.m.